
CONSTITUTION AND BYLAWS AND STANDING RULES 

Hi Ladies:  I hope everyone had a great summer.  Now with fall coming I am sure you are working 

on your Constitution and Bylaws and Standing Rules.   

I have received only 20 out of 142 units.  Those have been reviewed and sent back for minor 

corrections and signatures.  Once completed, I file your C&B documents in a  three-ring binder 

and forward one copy to Department Headquarters for your unit folders in the office.   

I am asking each unit to please complete work on your unit’s Constitution and Bylaws and 

Standing Rules and send to me by December 1, 2022.  Thanks for your attention to your 

‘governing’ documents. 

Diane Kraemer 

   


